ASHINGDON MEDICAL CENTRE
Patient Participation Meeting
Thursday 29th July 2015
Attended 

Monica Bradford, Cornelius Hayes, Margaret Mendies, Ronald Cannell, Michelle Young, Milan Patel, Dr S Merali, Kerry Jones, Christine Cranfield
Patients that were attending all confirmed are happy with the surgery and have been with the practice for many years.

Weekend Service
Confirmed the surgery will be open Saturdays and Sundays for any patients to attend from the Rochford/Rayleigh and Gt Wakering area. This is to try and prevent patients having to attend A&E. The service has been going now for approximately 4 weeks. Phone lines are open to call the surgery, and there will be a Doctor and Nurse on site.

Appt Availaibilty
It was stated that it was very hard to get an appointment with the Nurse (Lynne), she is normally booked up for at least 2 weeks. It was confirmed that Lynne is now working full time at the surgery, which will enable more appointments to be available. She has also now completed all her courses that she has had to attend. Confirmed also that Bryony is now trained to be HCA and will be having clinics on a Wednesday for BP recording, Diabetic Foot Checks, this will also assist in freeing some of nurse availability. 
Dr was asked if a Blood Pressure machine could be placed in reception, which would also save time, confirmed this would be looked into.

EPS (electronic prescribing)
This is now up and running and we are the first surgery in this area to take this on board. Pharmacies have confirmed this appears to be running smoothly. Any patient wishing to have their prescriptions sent electronically to the chemist, just need to inform either the surgery or chemist. 

SMS – Text messaging
This appears to be working well, giving us the chance to remind patients of their appointment details, also when trying to contact a patient. Please ensure that mobile numbers are kept up to date with the surgery. It was asked if emails would be a way forward, but this was declined at this time. 

Building Improvement
It was confirmed that from September, work will be carried out at the surgery to improve waiting area, entrance area, disabled toilet, new electronic entrance door. Improvements will also be made at the Dome. The surgery will continue to be open, but NOTE, whilst building work is underway, it may mean patients will have to use the back entrance. 

Newsletter
This appears to be reaching the homes and it was agreed this would also be uploaded onto our website. Confirmed our newsletter is twice yearly.

PPG Survey
We are expecting a CQC visit in September. We asked if the PPG wanted to create a survey themselves for other patients to complete – we are awaiting a response.
Dome
It was asked why recently Dr has not been able to attend the Dome on a Wednesday for clinic, Dr Merali advised that unfortunately, he has had to attend courses, meetings and these always tend to be on a Wednesday. 

Lynne will also be attending the Dome on Wednesdays when Dr Merali is unable to attend; the plan is also for Lynne to have a monthly clinic at the Dome for nurse appointments.

The question was asked why when scripts are put in on a Monday at the Dome; they are not available to be collected until Friday. Explained this is an additional service, and in theory this is still only 2 working days, which is what it takes when placing scripts into surgery. 

Next Meeting – To be confirmed
